
 

REPORT TO COUNCIL 

 

 

DATE: SEPTEMBER 25, 2013 

 

TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGER 

 

BY:  CHRISTY PINUELAS, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE 

     

SUBJECT: CIVIL GRAND JURY REPORT – CITIES OF LOS ANGELES COUNTY 

FISCAL HEALTH, GOVERNANCE, FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT AND 

COMPENSATION  

 

 
The Los Angeles County Civil Grand Jury (Grand Jury) requested information from all 
88 incorporated cities in Los Angeles County to determine the fiscal health of those 
municipalities. It also sought to determine if the cities were following “best practices” for 
governance and financial management, as established by the Government Financial 
Officers Association (GFOA).  
 
Grand Jury investigations are governed by Penal Code Section 933.05 which requires a 
specific response to each finding as to whether or not the respondent agrees or 
disagrees.  Disagreement requires an explanation as to why the respondent disagrees.  
Additionally each recommendation requires a response as to whether or not the 
recommendation has been implemented, or not yet implemented (and when it will be 
implemented).  Furthermore the respondent can state that they are further analyzing the 
finding or not implementing because it is not warranted or reasonable along with an 
explanation as to why. Staff has prepared a response to all of the findings, as required 
under the law, and to all of the recommendations that required a response by the City of 
Agoura Hills. The Finance Committee reviewed the responses and has provided 
appropriate feedback. 
 
The City found the Grand Jury report to be informative and to provide a broad overview 
of the areas evaluated, a significant task of analyzing very diverse cities with one 
methodology. 
 
Since incorporation, the City has continually demonstrated and practiced excellent 
leadership and management over its fiscal health.  Additionally, the City Council has 
adopted policies for minimum General Fund reserve levels, a Debt Limit and adopted 
policies to fund a variety of public improvements throughout the community while not 
depleting its financial resources.  The annual strategic planning process involves goal 
setting workshops with the City Council, a 5-year Capital Improvement Plan, and long-
range financial planning.   
 



 

Moreover, supplemental to this process, the City is participating in the League of 
California Cities Fiscal Health Diagnostic to evaluate the City’s Financial Health.  Due to 
the fact that this in-depth diagnostic tool will focus on just our City, it will provide greater 
analysis than the Grand Jury Report was able to provide.  Staff expects this report to be 
completed by early 2014. 
 
Finally, the Grand Jury report has been filed and is available for review in the City 
Clerk’s Office. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 

 
Staff respectfully recommends the City Council review the Grand Jury Report and 
Response and authorize staff to submit the Response to the Grand Jury. 
 
Attachment: Response to Grand Jury 
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